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July - August 2022                      “And let the peace of God rule in your hearts, to the which also ye are  
                                                     called in one body; and be ye thankful.”  Colossians 3:15 
 
Greetings dear friends and co-laborers, 
 
There is much to be said about the peace of God in our hearts and the heart of gratitude for all He has done.  Often in 
Scripture we find the two closely linked.  Knowing you are in the center of God’s will for your life will result in His peace 
flooding your heart.  Along with that peace comes the gratefulness for what God is doing in your life.  It is truly a 
blessing to be writing you this week.  God has been so good to us, and we want to thank Him and praise Him for all He 
has done. 
  
Hamby Family News:   Our family is doing well, by God’s grace.  We thank the Lord for His work in the lives of our 
children.  As for Amanda and me, we are slowly adjusting to life and ministry here in our new roles at Macedonia.  It 
has been a big transition for us.  We arrived in June and hit the ground running.  We celebrated our 25th wedding 
anniversary with our MWBM family at our Missionary Orientation classes.  They were so sweet to give us an 
anniversary cake.  Amanda and I are both serving full time and non-stop. (She is serving at our home church as 
school receptionist, and myself here at the home office).  We praise the Lord for the churches that we have been able 
to be with these past two months.  Some have been new churches, and some have been part of our ministry for years.  
We are so thankful for you all who are partners with us in our ministry.   
 
Ministry News:  - These past two months have been a whirlwind of activity.  We hadn't realized the amplitude of the 
ministry here at the home office that my parents and the office staff have been doing faithfully for so many years.  It 
has been amazing seeing what all they do on a daily basis. This training is like drinking out of a firehose.  Our prayer is 
to be a blessing and help, not only to my Dad and Mom, but also to our missionaries and partnering churches. 
 

• It has been a blessing to be able to have a part in interviewing and accepting three missionary families over the past 
couple of months. We praise the Lord for these recent additions to the MWBM family. 

• Another blessing is that a young lady was saved during our annual Reaching the World Youth Conference for 
MWBM.  We are rejoicing over this dear soul coming to Christ.  

• We received news from our former church in Quebec (Faith Baptist Church).  They held their annual VBS, and a 
seven year old boy was born again.  PRAISE THE LORD!! 

• We ask you to be praying for our Laborers Together Conference to be held in September.  We are praying for more 
laborers to be called to the harvest fields of the world!   

• We ask you to pray for our missionaries in Canada, the Josh Campbell Family. His dear wife Sarah is due to give 
birth in October. Also, be in prayer for the Mahlon Horton family. Sister Audrey Horton has been diagnosed with 
stage 3 lymphoma tumors in her body.  

• We ask you to pray for us as we are booking meetings to be with you.  So far, we have spoken with many of you 
over these past months.  Please bear with us, as we try to get in touch and book our meetings.  We look forward to 
seeing you all and giving an update of all the Lord has done through your support of our ministry.   

 
It is truly an honor to serve with you in these days before the Lord’s return. May we be found faithful at His coming. 
We love and appreciate you all!   
 
In His service with you,    
Jason and Amanda Hamby 
Isaiah 40:31    


